

Duvall News

Volume 16, Issue 4 City of Duvall • 15535 Main Street NE • PO Box 1300 • Duvall, WA 98019 • 425-788-1185 • Fax 425-788-8097

April 2017

MAYOR'S MESSAGE

Dear community,

WOW! We had a great turnout at the first Town Hall meeting. I was hoping for 50 people and we had over 100. It was a great event where community members met with City staff, Planning Commissioners and Councilmembers. I met a number of folks that asked great questions about why Duvall is growing. In addition, the school district participated and helped answer questions about future schools and current student enrollment.

I am looking forward to our next town hall on May 17th. The topic is transportation. Our City is very aware it is a big issue and we hope that folks will turn out.

There are several key dates I want to make everyone aware of:

- On April 15th, there is the annual Easter Egg hunt, hosted by the Irwin Group.
- On April 22nd, there is Earth/Arbor Day held at McCormick Park.
- On April 29th, there is a community shredding event, hosted by the Irwin Group and Nicole Ji.
- May 4th is the first day of the Farmers Market!
- On May 6th, there is a Seattle Children's Cancer guild 5K run walk.
- The week of May 15th-19th is the filing week for the open City Council and Mayor's seat. There are four open council seats.

Please see page two for additional details on these events.

The Main Street project is still going well and I want to thank all of you for your patience. See a separate article about the construction. In addition, I signed the contract for the construction of Big Rock sports field. The bids came in lower than expected, so I am hoping we can use the savings to install restrooms.

Finally, the weather is starting to clear up. I hope you get a chance to take the family out for a walk. Sincerely,

Will Ibershof



SAVE THE DATE!
TOWN HALL MEETING
MAY 17TH

MAIN STREET PROJECT UPDATE



Besides an epic amount of rain and gloom, March saw some significant milestones achieved on Main Street; probably the biggest being the completion of the Joint Utility Trench main line. We will have installed nearly ten miles of 2, 4, and 6" conduit. That work will pay off as you see all of those overhead wires, and

eventually all of the poles disappear. There is still a bit of work to be done before then as the individual utilities move in to fill that conduit with cable and re-establish service connections. Another exciting development was the installation of some walls. Finally, a work item that you can all see and observe as tangible progress.

April will see quite a bit of noticeable activity. With the focus out of underground work you will notice the walls, see curb lines installed, and perhaps some sidewalk too. We're also looking at the re-grade of Kennedy Drive sometime in April which will also be a noticeable difference. As always, thank you for the continued patience. The results are coming and they will be worth it!



DEPOT BUILDING AVAILABLE FOR RENT

The Depot Building is recommended for meeting space and has been used for weddings, receptions, and memorials. The facility has two restrooms, a kitchenette, and ADA accessibility. It is located at the Depot Park adjacent to the Duvall Police Station.

• Square footage: 960

Occupancy: 48

• Hourly rate: Nonprofit \$10.00 Other users \$20.00

For more information and a list of openings, please contact Alana McCoy with the City of Duvall Public Works Department at 425-939-8045, or alana.mccoy@duvallwa.gov.

DON'T FEED SOAP TO THE STORM DRAIN

Outdoor car washing results in large amounts of dirt, road grime, oil, nutrients and heavy metals flowing into waterways as the detergent-rich water used to wash the grime off our cars flows down the street, into the storm drain and into the nearest body of water. Remember, it all drains to the river.

- Use commercial car-wash facilities. They are required to recycle and treat their wash water prior to discharging it to the sanitary sewer system. In the sewer system, the water is treated at the wastewater treatment plant before it is ultimately discharged to local waterways.
- Another alternative is to wash the car on a pervious surface such as a lawn or vegetated area so the wash water can soak into the ground, where pollutants are filtered out.

If you are planning a charity car wash you can:

- Sell commercial car wash coupons from local carwash companies. This allows you to sell tickets any time of year, expand fundraising beyond one event, and doesn't leave you dependent on the weather.
- New option in 2017! The City now has a "SudSafe" car wash kit available for use at your next car wash event. Contact the Public Works Department for more information and availability. 425-788-3434 or stormwater@duvallwa.gov.



Stream Guard

Bonus points!

Cleaning your car the right way also helps you:

- Support a healthy watershed.
- Help restore salmon runs.
- Sets a good example for your kids and neighbors.

WHAT'S HAPPENING IN APRIL?

4/22/17 Earth Day/Arbor Day

The City is proud to present the fourth Annual Earth Day Event from 10:00 a.m. -4:00 p.m. at McCormick Park. There will be educational stations with information about birds, mammals, stormwater, plants, geology, fish, composting and much more. Join us for a citywide celebration of local efforts to reduce, reuse, conserve and work together for a better global future. Help foster our community's beautiful natural environment! There will be free tree seedlings and free drawings for a chance to win your very own rain barrel or ornamental tree! Visit www.duvallwa.gov for more information on this

4/15/17 Irwin Easter Egg Hunt

2:00 p.m.-2:30 p.m. at McCormick Park. For more information contact Christi@TheIrwinGroup.com.

4//29/17 Free Community Shredding Event

Located in the upper parking lot of Duvall Family Drugs (corner of 1st & Stella). One box per household please. This event is sponsored by the Irwin Group of Duvall. For more information, contact Christi@TheIrwinGroup.com.

Events Coming Soon:

fun event.

5/04/17 Duvall Farmer's Market begins every Thursday 3:00 p.m.-7:00 p.m. through October.

5/06/17 Steps Toward A Cure 5K Run/Walk 9:00 a.m.-11:00 a.m. Proceeds benefit "Colton's Army Guild," a Children's Hospital cancer charity. Contact klhall2013@outlook.com for more information.

<u>5/15/17-05/19/17 Mayor/Council Candidate filing</u> <u>begins.</u> Interested parties should visit: www.kingcounty.gov/depts/elections and review the requirements.

SAVE THE DATE!

MARINERS The Puget Sound Starts Here Day with the Mariners is Sunday, May 21, 2017 at 1:10 p.m.! Tickets are available now at: www.mariners.com/PugetSound.

Elected Officials

Mayor	Phone Number	Email Address
Will Ibershof	206 - 255 - 2855	will.ibershof@duvallwa.gov
Councilmembers		
Dianne Brudnicki	206-305-8253	dianne.brudnicki@duvallwa.gov
Leroy Collinwood	206-305-8254	leroy.collinwood@duvallwa.gov
Scott Thomas	206-305-8285	scott.thomas@duvallwa.gov
Becky Nixon	206-305-8256	becky.nixon@duvallwa.gov
Amy Ockerlander	206-305-8258	amy.ockerlander@duvallwa.gov
Jason Walker	206-305-8259	jason.walker@duvallwa.gov

CITY CALENDAR OF EVENTS

April 4th & 18th City Council Meetings
-7:00 p.m. in the Riverview School District Edu-

cational Service Center, 15510 First Avenue NE. (Committee of the Whole begins at 5:30 p.m.).

April 12th & 26th Planning Commission Meetings

-7:00 p.m. in the Duvall Visitor Center, 15619 Main Street NE..